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Your questions and our responses are listed below: 
 
1. What is the policy of the Department to evict residents without compensation? 
 

The Department is not evicting residents in the Lower Selwyn Huts settlement.  We are 
working through a process to determine the outcome of the Lower Selwyn Huts 
concessions following their expiry date on 30 June 2024. 
 
Through this process we are following the policies outlined in the Conservation General 
Policy, the Canterbury Conservation Management Strategy, and the Te Waihora Joint 
Management Plan.  These are publicly available at the following links: 

 
- Conservation General Policy 

https://www.doc.govt.nz/about-us/our-policies-and-plans/conservation-general-
policy/ 

 
- Canterbury Conservation Management Strategy 

https://www.doc.govt.nz/about-us/our-policies-and-plans/statutory-plans/statutory-
plan-publications/conservation-management-strategies/canterbury/ 

 
- Te Waihora Joint Management Plan 

https://www.doc.govt.nz/about-us/our-policies-and-plans/statutory-plans/statutory-
plan-publications/conservation-management-plans/te-waihora-joint-management-
plan/ 

 
The Conservation General Policy (CGP) provides policies and criteria against which 
accommodation on public conservation land needs to be assessed.  Policy 10(h) sets 
out the expectation that existing private accommodation is phased out and removed 
(unless retained by the Department for public use). 
 
The Canterbury Conservation Management Strategy (CMS) states that the CMS does 
not apply to areas covered by the Te Waihora Joint Management Plan (JMP).  The JMP 
is silent on the long-term management approach for the Lower Selwyn Huts. 
 
Any decisions on future concessions will need to be guided by the CGP, particularly 
policy 10h (phase out of private accommodation on PCL). 

 
2. Are there any other places within New Zealand that the Department have issued eviction 

notices and not renewing the [leases]?  
 
The Department is working through several circumstances involving private 
accommodation on public land.  The related concessions expire at different times, and 
as such, are being worked through on a case-by-case basis.  However, all concessions 
are subject to the same Conservation General Policy.   
 
The Department has terminated very few concessions for private accommodation on 
Public Conservation Land.  Terminations do sometimes arise due to substantive 
breaches of the concession agreement e.g. unpaid fees.  
 

The remaining documentation within scope of your request is outlined in Table 1 at the end of 
this letter and is attached to this response.  
 
  








